

# Urban Mobility Advisory Group





## **URBAN MOBILITY ADVISORY GROUP (UMAG)**

Monday 12 March at 6.00pm **Venue: Function Room City of Vincent Administration and Civic Centre** 

## AGENDA

### Attendees:

## City of Vincent Elected Members:

Cr. Jonathan Hallett (Chairperson), Mayor Emma Cole, Cr. Alex Castle

## **Community Representatives:**

Adam Wilmott, Courtney Weber, Greg Koroveshi, Holly Taylor, Laura Donovan, Parwez Jahmeerbacus, Regina Foley, Sam Laybutt, Scott Gibbings, Scott Smith, Philip Taylor (Westcycle), Katherine Celenza (Roadwise Road Safety Advisor)

## City of Vincent Officers:

Andrew Murphy (Director Engineering), Craig Wilson (Manager Asset & Design), Francois Sauzier (TravelSmart Officer), Stephanie Smith (Manager Policy & Place)

- 1. **Welcome / Declaration of Opening / Apologies**
- 2. **Confirmation of Previous Minutes**
- 3. **Business** 
  - 3.1 Integrated Transport Strategy
  - 3.2 **TravelSmart**
  - 3.3 Works Program Progress
  - 40kph Trial 3.4
  - 3.5 Update on Previous Agenda Items
  - Review of Terms of Reference 3.6

Item	Person	Current Status	Next Step
William / Brisbane 'Two-Way'	CW	Marketing / Information plan to be progressed	
Engagement Tool		Consider forms of communication	Loomio site commenced

#### 4. **Proposed Dates of Future Meetings**

Proposed Dates
23 April 2018
28 May 2018 (5 week gap)
16 July 2018
27 August 2018
8 October 2018
19 November 2018
17 December 2018 (4 week gap)

- 5. **General Business**
- 6. **Close / Next Meeting**

Queries/Apologies to Tracy Hutson on Phone: 9273 6006 or

Email: umag@vincent.wa.gov.au



## **Update Information**

## 3.1 Integrated Transport Strategy

Information will be provided at the meeting.

### 3.2 TravelSmart

- 3.2.1 PBN Grant Cleaver/Carr Bike Lane Design. Design project has begun and consultants have advised that as a result of the planned Signalised Pedestrian crossing at Florence/Vincent St opposite Beatty Park, they are recommending we realign the design to Florence St. Rough design will be presented at the UMAG meeting and we welcome feedback from the group.
  - Connecting Schools Wayfinding project working with 3 out of the 7 schools in Vincent. FS working on Wayfinding with them now, but some resistance from some of the schools that really need to work on it.
  - Loftus Bike Lane Construction awaiting decision from WABN/PBN grants
- 3.2.2 Bike Week 2018 Vincent has three organised activities (Bike Market; Bike Breakfast; and Bike Wash) and two community activities we are involved in. Please attend as many as possible and circulate info if possible. Welcome feedback for new community activities to engage more people.
- 3.2.3 Variable Message Board the City's VMB is now ready to be deployed. Roads Safety messages to be deployed include: 1 Metre Matters; Easter Road safety; Wet weather slow down; Drink Driving; Xmas Safety. Any others group can recommend?

## 3.3 Works Program Progress

3.3.1 Bike Boulevard Phase two – final designs are currently being worked on. FS will present them at the meeting for UMAG members to also review.

Then it will progress to the detailed construction designs. Construction is due to commence in this financial year.

### 3.4 40kph Trial

Letter has been sent to Road Safety Commission outlining a way forward, and the City's wish to progress to consultation immediately. We are seeking their endorsement of the 40kph zone and messaging support as well as funding support of the consultation, and then potentially the implementation aspect of the project. The City currently estimates the consultation at \$7,500 cost and the implementation at \$150,000.

Queries/Apologies to Tracy Hutson on Phone: 9273 6006 or Email: umag@vincent.wa.gov.au